
 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2023 / 042                           Dated    17.7.2023 

To 

The Chairman 
Coal India Limited, 
Coal Bhawan, Premise No-04 MAR, Plot No-AF-III, Action Area-1A, 
Newtown, Rajarhat, Kolkata-700156 

 
Sub:-    Transfer & Posting of executives as per the policy of CIL 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
We had  been earlier highlighting  the need for a transparent policy on Transfer and Posting of 
executives  and it's implementation vide our letter numbers AIACE/CENTRAL/2020/074 dt 24-7-2020, 
AIACE/CENTRAL/2021/029 dt.20-3-2021, AIACE/CENTRAL/  020 dt 5-3-2022 and AIACE/CENTRAL/ 015 
dt 16-3- 2023. 
 
In this connection, a letter from Ministry of Coal, vide letter no. Cord-A0605/7/2019-CO-ORDINATION 
dt. 12-6-2023, has been issued to maintain the transfer policy in letter and spirit which is enclosed as 
Annexure-I. 
 
We reiterate our stand that, there should be compulsory inter -area/inter-company transfer of 
executives from time to time as per extant policy. The executives below 50 years of age must be 
rotated every five years to gain varied experience.  
 
It is once again requested for implementation of the policy and transfer of the executives at the 
earliest. 
 
 
  
Thanking You, 
 

 

(P. K. SINGH RATHOR) 
Principal General Secretary 
All India Association of Coal Executives (AIACE)  
 
 
 
CC- 

DP/DT/DF/DM, CIL HQ 

All CMDs, ECL, BCCL, CCL, WCL, SECL, MCL, NCL, CMPDIL 

 

Cc-   

The Coal Secretary, Govt of India, New Delhi 

  



 

Annexure – I 

 


